## **Odell/Diller-Odell High School Alumni**

Dear Odell/Diller-Odell Alumni:

April 5, 2016

The time is drawing near for the Odell High School Alumni Banquet. We will be celebrating 125 years of memories at the Banquet on Saturday, May 28<sup>th</sup>, 2016.

The banquet will be held at the Diller-Odell School gymnasium in Odell. Doors will open at 4:00 p.m. to start registration and classes being called at 6:30 p.m. to begin the meal. Ricky's will be catering the meal with a choice of a three meat buffet. Reservations must be made in advance by returning the enclosed card along with your payment of \$20.00/plate, no later than May 15, 2016.

Please feel free to come early to the banquet to get registered and take time to find friends and classmates. We will have classrooms set up for you to go into early to talk with friends and classmates. We try to group 3-5 years together per classroom. We will also have the Community Building open on Saturday afternoon from 2:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m for anyone out of town wishing to meet up early with classmates, friends or family.

It was voted on and approved that we would invite the Diller/Odell Alumni to our banquet up to the class of 2005, since they would have been part of the Junior High School when the consolidation took place. But any of the class members after 2005 are invited to attend the banquet but will not receive an invite. So please if you have children or know of any Diller/Odell Alumni that would like to attend the event, please invite them to come and have them get registered by calling any of the below officers.

Here is a list of activities/events that will be taking place in Odell Memorial Day Weekend!

The Odell Area Community Enrichment Group (OACE) will be sponsoring a 5/10K Walk/Run on Saturday, May 28<sup>th</sup> in Odell.

Sorry to report but the Rice Hospital Building is booked for the weekend and will not be offering tours. For further information on Rice Building, please check out their web page at ricelodge.odell-nebraska.us or call #402-806-2174.

A building not new to Odell but newly renovated is the Old West Trail Center (the old bank building on the corner.) They are inviting you to stop in and explore the history of Odell and the surrounding area as well as family histories.

Please join us for this exciting weekend in May! We look forward to seeing you! If you have any questions or concerns please feel free to call any of the below officers or email at odellnealumni@yahoo.com.

The OHS Alumni Committee

Mary (Klecan) Placek-President – cell number 402-230-0096 Jennifer (Vitosh) Warren-Vice-President-home number 402-766-4476 Orville Klecan-Secretary-cell number 402-239-9497 Mary Jo (Scheele) Bures-Treasurer-home number 402-766-3677